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Stephanie Ballango Our Ref: SSD-9835-PA-100
Director 
Savills Australia
Level 13
MLC, 19 Martin Place
Sydney, NSW 2000

12/04/2022

Dear Ms Ballango,

Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Stage 2 (SSD-9835)
Social Impact Monitoring Program, Condition D49

I refer to your Social Impact Monitoring Program (SIMP) submitted for the approval of the Planning
Secretary in accordance with condition D49, Schedule 2 – Part D of the project Development
Consent for the Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Stage 2 (SSD-9835). I acknowledge and
thank you for your response to the Department’s comments and response to additional clarification
and information. 

I note that the SIMP:
 has been reviewed by Venues NSW and no issues have been raised; 
 has been prepared in consultation with the identified agencies including the Community

Consultative Committee for the project; 
 contains the information required as per condition D49 of the consent; and 
 has been submitted to the Planning Secretary prior to commencement of operation of the

stadium. 

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the SIMP, Version V4 dated 6 April
2022, pursuant to condition D49 of SSD-9835. 

I remind you to submit an updated copy of the SIMP for the approval of the Planning Secretary if
required under any modified project consent. Also, I remind you to submit a copy of the SIMP, if
revised, to the Planning Secretary for approval for the first two (2) years of operation of the stadium. 

Please ensure that the approved SIMP is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of consent, then the
requirements of the conditions of will prevail.

If you have any questions or wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Shiraz Ahmed who
can be contacted at shiraz.ahmed@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely, 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:shiraz.ahmed@plnning.nsw.gov.au


Matthew Todd-Jones
A/Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Secretary


